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Outdoor Concrete Stairs Replacement  
Dorengate Drive 

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
After many years of maintenance related activities, the City 
commenced work in September 2019 to reconstruct the stairs 
connecting Dorengate Drive and Islington Avenue.  

During the construction activities, unsuitable ground conditions 
were discovered after the existing concrete stairs were 
removed. These ground conditions and the early onset of 
winter weather conditions in November have negatively 
impacted the project schedule.  

To achieve a good quality finished product, the project will be 
stopped for the winter months and will re-commence in May 
2020 after the snow has melted. This will allow the remaining 
work to be undertaken under more favourable weather 
conditions. The completion of the project is now being 
scheduled for end of June 2020. 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this 
project, please contact us.  
 

LOCATION: 
Outdoor Concrete Stairs connecting the 
sidewalks of Dorengate Drive and Islington 
Avenue 
 
PROJECT LEAD: 
Majde Qaqish, P.Eng. 
T: 905-832-8585 ext. 8162 
E: majde.qaqish@vaughan.ca 
 
MUNICIPAL SERVICES INSPECTOR: 
Lucas Eremita 
T: 905-832-8585 ext. 3630 
E: lucas.eremita@vaughan.ca 
 
Office Hours:  Monday-Friday 
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 
 
CONTRACTOR: 
Pine Valley Corporation 
 


